

GSIC PTO MEETING MINUTES

Date: 02/28/2019

Location: GSIC Cafeteria

Meeting called to order by: Katie Huberty, Connections Teacher

Time: 6:00 pm

Attendance: approximately 12 people

Minutes: This was the second meeting of the school year. The minutes from the last meeting

11/29/2018 were accepted.

Financial Report was given by Mrs. Burgess

• \$605.00 earned through the Chick-fil-A Spirit Night on 10/04/18

- \$7,469.00 earned in the Scholastic Book Fair 10/22/18-10/29/18
- \$217.00 earned through the Papa Johns Spirit Night on 11/06/18
- \$207.00 earned through the Skateland of Augusta on 11/27/18
- \$147.00 earned through the fall polo shirt sale with Custom Ink
- \$1000 earned through Santa Pictures Event on 12/7/18
- \$150 earned through the Papa Johns Spirit Night on 1/28/19

Total amount earned excluding Book Fair: \$2326

A word from Administration:

Mr. Boulineau accepted a check from the PTO in the amount of \$4500—this donation will be used to purchase a PA system for the cafeteria and outdoor seating for the porches.

Community Service:

Mr. Boulineau has asked that PTO oversee the lost and found. We will need volunteers to make sure that items are returned to the students and coordinate a pickup date. Dates will be once a quarter and will coincide with the week Report Cards go home. We will have a final pickup date during the last week of school. Lost items will need to be taken to Goodwill if not picked up.

Community News:

- Mrs. Latham spoke about Spring Fling. PTO will have a concession tent with popcorn and drinks. Volunteers are needed for set up, clean up, and concessions tent. See signup sheets.
- Mrs. Hawkins announced that PTO Officer Elections for the 2019/2020 school year will be 5/14, the night of the dessert social. Parents who are interested in running for office need to have their applications in by 4/30. You must be a PTO member to run.
- Ms. Sommer spoke about the Bake Sale at A&A Minit Mart in Waynesboro on 3/7 and 3/8 to help supply the new art barn. Please email Mrs. Hall or Ms. Sommer if you want to help. Baked Goods donations are due on 3/6 in the front office.
- Mrs. Tinsley announced that our next book fair is scheduled for the week of 5/13.

Future Events:

- PTO Spirit Nights are 3/4 at Papa Johns in Waynesboro and 3/14 at Chick-fil-A on Peach Orchard.
- Teacher Appreciation Week is 5/6-5/10. We will have a snack table each day for the teachers and staff. We will need volunteers to bring snacks and drinks each day.
- PTO is hosting a community event scheduled for 5/14 from 5:00 pm-7:00 pm in the cafeteria. We will have a uniform swap and dessert social. We need a chairperson for this event.

Meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm.

Minutes compiled by: Caroline Latham, PTO Secretary